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  • would leave insufficient land for the education, health, recreational and community facilities 

required to support the new development, 

• would leave insufficient land for alternative natural greenspace (SANG) 

• would place additional pressure on the local transport and other infrastructure. that would not be 

viable to mitigate. In particular the lack of a vehicular crossing, previously identified as a 

requirement when 950 dwellings were proposed, becomes increasingly significant as the number 

of dwellings increases and as the vehicle traffic is forced to use the narrow and already congested 

residential roads along Ivy Chimneys – Bridge Hill – Brook Road to access the wider road 

network. 

 

Indeed we consider this among the factors that makes the site unsuitable even at 450 dwelling 

given the evidence base does not include anything that demonstrates how the traffic effects on 

local roads and the wider network, including the over-capacity junctions along Epping High 

Street, will be mitigated. 

 

We are also concerned that an increase in number of dwellings would leave insufficient land to protect 

and enhance the existing streams, watercourses, hedgerows and trees in the SEMPA area which are 

important for biodiversity and amenity and which would be contrary to the council’s adopted blue and 

green infrastructure strategy. 

 

Finally the use of “a minimum of” is inconsistent with other site allocations in the plan which 

overwhelming use “approximately” e.g. policy P1 B.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                      






